Olivia Vasquez <olivia.vasquez@att.net> Tue, Feb 15, 2022 at 9:35 AM
To: Adam Lid <adam.lid@lacity.org>

Thank you Adam! Really appreciate you. Here is my statement:

My name is Olivia Vasquez, a constituent of Councilman Buscaino. | am in support of the reduction of speed limits and
appreciate that Councilman Buscaino is considering our community in reducing the speed limit on our street in CD15.
Our residential street is used by families who take walks, parents who walk their children to nearby Meyler Elementary
and weekend bicyclists who ride to the beach in large numbers.

Honorable Councilmembers please vote for the ordinance to reduce speed limits. Please keep your constituents who
inhabit these streets safe. As an Angelino | thank you for your support.

Olivia Vasquez

223rd Street

Harbor Gateway
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limit  reductions  for
certain street segments.

Adam R. Lid

Legislative Assistant Il
Office of the City Clerk
Council and Public Services
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